
City of Kevil Monthly Meeting 
 

April 4th @ 10:00 a.m. 
 

 
Attendance:  Mayor Charles Burnley, Commissioner Walt Burnley, Commissioner Ronnie 
Rathman, Commissioner Debbie Bridges, City Manager Tim Myatt, and City Clerk Christy 
Bishop. 
 
The City of Kevil met on April 4th, 2025 @ 10:00 a.m.  Minutes of the previous meeting were 
read, Commissioner Bridges made a motion to approve the minutes and Commissioner Burnley 
seconded the motion, motion carried. 
 
Minutes: 

●​ Whispering Oaks 3 phase project underway.  
●​ The city will send a nuisance letter to 198 Kentucky Ave.  
●​ The city will update the website to inform residents that our fire rating has improved from 

a 7 to a 4. We encourage the community to check with their insurance companies to 
ensure that this new rating is reflected in their policies, as it may impact their insurance 
premiums. 

●​ There was a discussion regarding complaints from some residents about the city not 
activating the severe weather sirens. It was confirmed that the city does indeed come to 
City Hall to set off those alarms.   

●​ Ballard County is looking into getting Flock cameras for the county, cost is $3000 
annually per camera, Kevil will need 1 camera, the city will continue to discuss if 
that is an expense we will add to the budget.  
 

Commissioner Burnley made a motion to adjourn, Commissioner Rathman seconded that 
motion, motion carried, meeting was adjourned. 
 
 


